
 Meeting Minutes November 2, 2023 

 

The Truro Township Trustees held a regular meeting Thursday, November 2, 2023 at 

4:00 pm at Station 161. Present were Trustees Dennis Nicodemus, Chris Long and Pat 

Mahaffey, Fiscal Officer Natalie Nicodemus, Administrator Jason Nicodemus, and Chief 

Sharps. 

 

The Meeting was called to order with the pledge and roll call. 

 

Regular Meeting 

Pat Mahaffey moved to approve meeting minutes from the October 5 regular meeting 

and the October 18 special meeting. Dennis Nicodemus seconded. All in favor. 

 

Resolution 2023-28: Resolution amending 2023-08 to adjust the annual budget by 

providing for an appropriation from the Fire Fund Un-appropriated balances to pay for 

expenses. Dennis Nicodemus seconded. All in favor. 

 

Fire Department 

Chief Sharps: 580 runs in September 

Lt. Conaway retired effective 10/29/2023. This will leave vacancies that will need to be 

filled at Lieutenant and FF classifications. 

SAFER Grant – finished interviews and will be offering 3 positions shortly to begin in 

2024. 

We received the money for the Ohio First Responder Retention Bonuses. Each 

employee will receive $4,000, to be paid in November. 

EMT-B Policy being drafted and reviewed with legal for consideration. 

Hannah Ashton Middle School will be used to conduct training while it remains vacant. 

Diwali Festival was well attended and had no issues. 

Christmas on the Town December 2, 2023. 

 

Roads and Cemetery Superintendent report given by Jason Nicodemus 

One interment in October. 

Held the Franklin County Guardianship Board Memorial Service 

Cemetery Leaf Clean-up is 90% complete. 

Abandoned vehicles have been removed. 

Referring a property to County Code Enforcement for inspection. 

 

 

Administration 

Fiscal Officer’s report: Approved October 2023 bank reconciliation. 
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Administrator Jason Nicodemus:  

2024 Budget worksheets are in the works. 2024 Temporary Budget to be recommended 

at December meeting. 

Storage Building Update: Underground utilities are being finished and will begin cement 

post setting next week.  Framing will follow. 

Roof Station 162 Update: project is complete and insurance paperwork has been 

submitted. 

Moody’s Annual Issuer Comment Report: will be providing necessary information to 

complete annual report. 

 

Trustee Reports 

NONE 

 

New Business 

NONE 

 

Old Business 

NONE 

 

Pat Mahaffey moved to approve payroll of $342,821.86 and bills of $755,039.08 for 

September. Dennis Nicodemus seconded. All in favor.  

 

Pat Mahaffey moved to authorize the Fiscal Officer to pay the bills and payroll for 

October. Dennis Nicodemus seconded. All in favor. 

 

Pat Mahaffey made a motion to move to adjourn at 4:13 p.m. Dennis Nicodemus 

seconded. All in favor. 

 

 

Next regular meeting will be Thursday, December 7, 2023 at 4:00 pm at Station 161. 

 

 

 

Trustee Dennis Nicodemus     Trustee Pat Mahaffey      Trustee Chris Long 

 

 

 

 Fiscal Officer Natalie Nicodemus 


